February 8, 1973

Dr. Eldon Fuhrman
WESLEY CENTER FOR BIBLICAL STUDIES
Anderson College
Anderson, IN 46011

Dear Eldon:

I trust you had a profitable trip and ministry to and in and Northwest.

Since talking with you on the phone about proper personnel for the W.T.S. program at the C.H.A. Convention, I decided to invite Dr. Joseph Davis to sit on the panel with Dr. Bonner, and discuss as he feels led the paper to be presented by Dr. Dennis Kinlaw, entitled: "Intimation and Promise: Old Covenant Glimpses of New Covenant Fulness." He seemed glad to participate.

I'm on sabbatical this second semester, assigned to take up again the History of the CHA. Its a big laad and your prayers will be appreciated.

We regretted hearing the news of the thwatting experience Max and David Wienert encountered in India. We're hoping all will work together for good!

Say, Dr. T. Creighton Mitchell, Dean of the British Isles Nazarene College, one of the lecturers on Wesley we enjoyed so much on the Christian Heritage Tour to England, is coming to the States in June. He'll be here for June, July and August. He says that he would be open for meetings in churches here in the USA. He has been in America a number of times before, having spoken in all of the Nazarene College and even lectured for part of a term at N.T.S. in Kansas City. He would very much like to branch out into other holiness groups on this forthcoming visit.

Do you suppose Wesley Chapel would be interested in having him? He could hold a "long-weekend" Bible Conference, or be a pulpit supply. He is pre-eminently a preacher-teacher, not a campmeeting evangelist. But he is a Wesley scholar, truly spiritual, and one whose holiness emphasis I believe id definite.

You might ask Max what he thinks, and if he is favorable toward some days and/or weekends of ministry there, have him get in touch with me. Max heard Dr. Mitchell, and would know something of his potential in the areas named.

I am assuming that you will not be having classes under the auspices of THE WESLEY CENTER FOR BIBLICAL STUDZES during the summer months. Am I correct in this? Otherwise I would have suggested having Dr. Mitchell at WCBS.

Say, we are looking forward to exploring the interest across USA in having aanother series of "holiness seminars" such as Dr. Kenneth Geiger conducted back in the early '60s which gave birth to the IN-SIGHTS volumes. Would you be interested in having such a "holiness seminar" at Wesley Center sometime during the fall of 1973 or the spring of 1974?

We are just surveying the field to see what schools are interested, and then we'll sit down and select the centers where these "one-day seminars" will be held, add invite neighboring institutions and ministers, etc., to attend the seminar closest to them.

What dates would be most desirable for the Anderson Campus during 1973-74?

I shall close for now, and hoping that it'll be possible for you and others up there to visit us sametime in the near future. Greetings from Dorothy to Blanche.

Sincerely yours and His,

P.S. Do you suppose students WESLEYAN THEOLOGICAL SOCIETY at Wesley Center would be interested in a Travel-Study Tour to England in the Summer of 1974 and/or 1975? We, Dr. Arnett and I, are looking into this possibility. Of course credit would be arranged for those taking the trip--providing they did their assignments.